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Greenblatt lectureship to be Nov. 8 
The ninth Robert B. 

Greenblatt Lactureship 
will be held November 8 at 
4 pm in the Small Audit¬ 
orium. 

The lecturer will be. 
Dr. Kenneth Ryan, Kate 
Macy Ladd Professor and 
chairman of the Depart¬ 
ment of Obstetrics and 
Gynecology at Harvard 
Medical School. 

He will speak on 
"Hormone Therapy and the 
Menopause." 

Ryan is also chairman 
of the Department of Ob¬ 
stetrics and Gynecology at 
Brigham and Women's Hospi¬ 
tal in Boston and William 
Lambert Richardson Profes¬ 
sor of Obstetrics and 
Gynecology and director. 
Laboratory of Human Repro¬ 
duction and Reproductive 
Biology, Harvard Medical 
School. 

He is the author of 
over 250 publications, 
including three books, in 
the field of human repro¬ 
duction and maternal-fetal 
endocrinology. 

Recipient of the Ernst 

Oppenheimer Award from the 
American Endocrine Soc¬ 
iety, Ryan has also been 
recognized with the Sidney 
Farber Memorial Research 
Award and the Daggett 
Harvey Award from the 
Chicago Maternity Center. 

The lectureship honors 
Dr.Robert Greenblatt, 
professor emeritus of 
endocrinology at MCG, who 
has most recently presided 
at the Symposium on the 
Menopause, XI World 
Congress of OB/GYN, held 
in West Berlin, Germany 
and was honored by the 
naming of the Institute 
Robert Greenblatt for 
Reproductive Medicine in 
Bordeaux, France. 

The President 

of 
the Medical College of Georgia 

Cordially Invites 

MCG Faculty, Staff and Students 

to a Reception 

in Honor of the Retirement of 

Dr. Harr? B. O'Rear 

Vice Chancellor for Health Affairs 
University System of Georgia 

October 29, 1985 
3:00-5:00 p.m. 

MCG Student Center 

William Hayes named new personnel director 
"Our mission is to pro¬ 

vide programs and services 
that effectively and 
efficiently meet the Human 
Resource needs of the Med¬ 
ical College," says the 
new Presonnel Director, 
William Hayes. 

"To accomplish this 

Pruitt named interim dean, 
search committee formed 

Dr. Albert W. Pruitt, 
Hawes Professor and chair¬ 
man, department of pedia¬ 
trics, has been named 
interim dean of the School 
of Medicine, replacing Dr. 
Norman H. Bass who has 
returned to full-time 
teaching, patient care and 
research in neurology. 

A search committee 
has been named by Medical 
College of Georgia Presi¬ 
dent Dr. Jesse L. Stein- 
feld to recommend individ¬ 
uals for the position of 
dean. 

The search committee 
held its initial meeting 
October 9. 

The committee will 
conduct a nationwide 
search and then recommend 
to Dr. Steinfeld at least 
three candidates as being 
qualified and acceptable. 

Dr. Steinfeld will 
select one candidate for 
the Deanship subject to 
the approval of the Chan¬ 
cellor and the Board of 
Regents of the University 
System of Georgia. 

Dr. William B. Strong, 
Charbonnier Professor 

and chief of pediatric 
cardiology was named to 
chair the committee. 

Named to serve on the 
committee were Dr. Dale E. 
Bockman, professor and 
chairman of anatomy; Dr. 
Lois T. Ellison, associate 
vice-president for plan- 
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mission requires a sus¬ 
tained commitment to ex¬ 
cellence by the staff of 
our division as we under¬ 
take the initiatives and 
challenges mandated by 
such a task," he says. 

"The real measure of 
any personnel program lies 
in the development of pro¬ 
ductive parterships with 
all segments of the campus 
community," he relates. I 
think it is extremely im¬ 
portant for those of us in 
personnel to consciously 
maintain an effective dia¬ 
logue with the campus com¬ 
munity and to be profes¬ 
sionally responsive to the 
personnel needs of our 
institution." 

Hayes feels the Person¬ 
nel Division serves as an 

Dr.   Benjamin  Spock   (second  from  right)   chats  with  local 
media representatives  during a press  conference prior 
to his  delivery of the Martha  McCranie  Lecture  in  Child 
Psychiatry at MCG recently. 

institutional window to 
potential employees of 
MCG. "It is especially 
important that we capital¬ 
ize on the opportunity to 
market MCG as an attract¬ 
ive place to work," he 
says. 

"We are presently 
undertaking an assessment 
of each program area 
within our division to de¬ 
termine how we can imporve 
the quality of the ser¬ 
vices we provide. My goal 
is to insure that we 
develop a professionally 
sound and responsive per¬ 
sonnel operation that sup¬ 
ports the mission of MCG," 
he says. "I welcome com¬ 
ments and observations 
about our program from MCG 
faculty and staff." 

Hayes, who holds a 
Masters of Public Admin¬ 
istration (MPA) degree 
from the University of 
Georgia, was director of 
personnel services at the 
University of Houston 
before coming to MCG. 

He has also served as 
director of personnel for 
the Greenville County Gov¬ 
ernment, Greenville, S.C. 
and manager of classifica¬ 
tion and salaries in the 
Personnel Services Divi¬ 
sion at the University of 
Georgia. 

Hayes is a member of 
the Wage and Salary 
Council of the College and 
University Personnel Asso¬ 
ciation, the American Man¬ 
agement Association and 
the American Society of 
Personnel Administrators. 



Newsbriefs 
Blood drive underway 

DOC - Doctors Ought to 
Care - is sponsoring a 
blood drive all this week 
at MCG's Blood Donor Roan. 

Last year the drive 
netted 125 pints of blood 
and saved MCG from having 
to purchase about $4,000 
of whole blood, according 
to DOC representative Adam 
Goldstein. 

Everyone who donates 
receives a prize, either 
movie tickets or dinner 
coupons, and all will be 
eligible for a drawing 
that will feature prizes 
donated by the Health 
Center Credit Union. 

"Our goal this year is 
200 pints," he says, "and 
in addition, we are get¬ 
ting local businesses and 
physicians to pledge $.25, 
$.50 or $1.00 to DOC for 
each pint given." 

The money raised will 
be used to promote the 
Emphysema Slims Celebrity- 
Pro Tennis Tournament and 
a year-long program where 
DOC members act as health 
resource people for the 
Adopt-A-School program. 

"We will be talking to 
students in area schools 
about smoking, drugs and 
alcohol and how to have a 
healther life-style," 
Goldstein says. 

Additionally, DOC wants 
to begin publication of a 
newsletter two to four 
times a year that will 
discuss health-related 
topics. 

Seminar planned 

Patients with ortho¬ 
pedic injuries often be¬ 
come bitter and release 
negative emotions on who¬ 
ever is around - usually 
their nurse, according to 
MCG psychiatric nurse 
specialist Rose Johnson. 

Johnson and 22 other 
faculty members will 
discuss the emotions 
involved and the impact of 
injury on body image for 
adolescents at a two-day 
workshop on orthopedic 
nursing October 30-31 at 
the Augusta Hilton. 

The MCG sponsored 
workshop has been approved 
for continuing education 
credit by the Georgia 
Nurses Association and 
MCG. 

The registration fee 
for the couse is $140.00 
or $80.00 per day. 
Registrations are being 
accepted by MCG's Division 
of Continuing Education, 
ext. 3967. 

(< Futurescape" set 
. On Saturday, November 

9, MCG will host "Future- 
scape: Women in Math- 
matics. Science and Tech¬ 

nology" from 9 am until 3 
pm. 

The program will pro¬ 
vide area high school 
girls with a chance to 
meet with women in 
relatively non-tradit- 
ional fields such as 
finance, dentistry, 
medicine, biological 
safety, engineering, 
radiologic technology, 
chemistry, mathematics, 
veterinary medicine, com¬ 
puter science and medical 
technology. 

In addition, NASA's 
Spacemobile will be on 
exhibit with Wesley McCoy, 
an aerospace education 
specialist, on hand to 
present the demonstration. 
He will use models, 
exhibits, films, slides 
and laser video discs to 
demonstrate how NASA goes 
about its assigned mission 
of exploring air and 
space. 

The program is jointly 
sponsored by the Univer¬ 
sity System of Georgia and 
the State Department of 
Education. 

Funding seminar 
Barbara Bynum, extra¬ 

mural programs director. 
National Cancer Institute, 
National Institutes of 
Health, will present a 
seminar on extramural 
interests and funding 
mechanism of the NCI on 
November 8 from noon until 
1 pm in room 108 of the 
MCG Library. 

Shots available 
MCG employees wanting 

to take advantage of $2 
influenza    vaccinations 
have two more chances to 
do so:    Oct. 24 and Oct. 
31. 

ESP: Annie Sims 
Annie Sims of 

Environmental Services has 
been named a MCG Extra 
Special Person. 

The cardiology section 
in MCG Hospital nominated 
Sims because of the extra 
effort she puts into her 
work. "She has always 
gone out of her way" to 
make certain everything 
and everybody are taken 
care of. The cardiology 
section misses Sims when 
she is not there, but when 
she returns, "she comes 
around just like clockwork 
and makes sure everything 
is done properly." 

In addition, Sims "does 
not overlook the little 
details that so many 
people tend to skip." 

Sims has been 
transferred and now works 
in the Sanders Research 
and Education Building. 

Congratulations Annie 
Sims, an Extra Special 

Learning how one of the 27 agencies sponsored by  the 
United Way of the CSRA operates are   (standing 1-r)  MCG's 
Sandy  Woodward,   Rita  Lovering and Peggy Best.     Repre¬ 
sentatives from the Friendship Community Center,  Girl's 
Center and  YMCA were on campus October 9  for the MCG 
United  Way Cookout. 

The vaccinations are 
being given each Thursday 
in October from 8 am to 
4:30 pm in Employee Health 
on the second floor in MCG 
Hospital. 

Employees are asked 
to bring their hospital 
cards with them. 

According to Dr. Mal¬ 
colm I. Page, acting hos¬ 
pital administrator, 
health care personnel are 
considered in a "high 
risk" group and he recom¬ 
mends that hospital em¬ 
ployees take advantage of 
the vaccine offer. 

Leader named 
for Team walk 

Dr. Lily M. Gomez, 
chief pediatric resident 
at MCG Hospital has been 
named chairman of the 1986 
Teamwalk for the Richmond- 
Columbia County chapter of 
the March of Dimes. The 
Teamwalk is scheduled for 
April 26. 

"The people at MCG are 
always extremely 
supportive of the March of 

Dimes Teamwalk and show 
their genuine concern for 
the health care of 
others," said Betty Tucker 
of the local March of 
Dimes office. 

Last year Gomez 
coordinated the team from 
MCG Hospital's Department 
of Pediatrics along with 
Dr. Carolyn Seymore, also 
of the pediatrics department. 

Volunteers wanted 
The Department of 

Neurology is looking for 
volunteers to donate two 
tubes of blood for re¬ 
search purposes. 

Subjects must be be¬ 
tween the ages of 45 and 
75, have no history of 
stroke, diabetes or heart 
disease and be non-cigar¬ 
ette smokers. 

Those accepted will be 
paid $10. 

For further information 
and to sign up, call ext. 
4581 and ask for Nancy 
McNair, Mark Wilshire, 
Becky Cronan or Dr. Robert 
Adams. 

Person! 

ESP recognizes MCG 
employees who go out of 
their way or do the little 
extras for patients and 

their families and co¬ 
workers. 

Nominations may be sent 
to ESP, in care of 
Hospital Administration. 

ESP:  Annie Sims 
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March of Dimes 
grant will aid 
MCG program 

The Georgia Chapter 
of the March of Dimes has 
awarded a $16,000 grant to 
the Medical College of 
Georgia for expansion of 
its newly-developed com¬ 
puterized system of test¬ 
ing fetal heart rates. 

The MCG computer pro¬ 
gram is the first to be 
sucessfully established 
for antepartum heart rate 
testing in the country, 
according to Dr. Lawrence 
D. Devoe, Chief of the 
Section of Maternal and 
Fetal Medicine in the De¬ 
partment of Obstetrics and 
Gynecology at MCG. 

The MCG system is 
considered a major 
advancement in the field 
of fetal monitoring, he 
said. Heart rate testing 
has been an established 
means of determining the 
condition of fetuses for 
over 10 years. 

"Because of their 
speed and accuracy, com¬ 
puters are ideally suited 
for the interpretation of 
data necessary in fetal 
heart rate testing," said 
Devoe.  In addition, he 
said the conputerized sys¬ 
tem proves cost-efficient 
because it requires less 
staff time and improves 
data storage capability. 

The March of Dimes 
grant, which includes 
funds from the Richmond- 
Columbia County chapter, 
will be used for three 
aspects of the project. 

It will allow further 
development of the capa¬ 
bility to perform fetal 
heart rate testing using 
the computer approach and 
the establishment of a 
communications system 
linking MCG's program with 
other medical centers. 
Also, changes will be made 
to increase the storage 
capacity and operating 
speed of the existing sys- 
tem. 

The computer program 
was developed by Devoe 
along with his co-invest¬ 
igator of the project. Dr. 
John R. Searle, and Mary 
Phillips, both of Biomedi¬ 
cal Engineering. 

Other hospitals have 
expressed interest in the 
new approach, according to 
Devoe. He said the system 
can be expanded to other 
facilities once the com¬ 
munications aspect has 
been reliably established. 

Support group meets 
A support group for 

men and women recently 
separated from an intimate 
relationship will begin 
meeting Monday, October 
28 from 7:00 to 8:00 pm at 

the Unitarian Church of 
Augusta, 3501 Walton Way. 

Lou Gramling, an 
instructor in MCG's School 
of Nursing and Patsy 
Wallace, an area mental 
health counselor and 
former MCG nursing faculty 
member, will lead the 
group. 

The support group, 
which helps members get 
through the transition 
from having a partner to 
being single, will meet 
for eight Mondays. 

A $30 fee is charged 
and registration should be 
made by October 25. 
Contact Lou Gramling at 
the MCG School of Nursing, 
Department of Mental 
Health Nursing, 828-4602 
for additional 
information. 

"Nurse Help" column 
begins in local paper 

Starting November 6, 
the Department of Parent- 
Child Nursing in MCG's 
School of Nursing will 
feature a question and 
answer column, called 
"Nurse Help," each 
Wednesday in The Augusta 
Chronicle. 

"'Nurse Help' will deal 
with questions/problems 
concerning pregnancy, 
childbirth and child 
rearing," according to 
Charlotte Koehler, 
assistant professor of 
parent-child nursing and 
coordinator of the 
project. 

The 12-member parent- 
child nursing faculty, 
which includes three 
faculty members at the 
Athens satellite campus, 
will answer questions 
sent in by the public. 

"The department of 
parent-child nursing is 
enthusiastic about 
providing 'Nurse Help' as 
a public service to the 
community," said Koehler. 
"In addition, the column 
will help make the public 
aware of the advice and 
expertise that nurses can 
give their patients." 

If you are a parent, 
plan to have children 
or are just intrigued by 
the subject, send your 
questions to Nurse Help, 
c/o Charlotte Koehler, MCG 
School of Nursing, and 
watch for your answer each 
Wednesday in The Augusta 
Chronicle. 

Job index available 
The Personnel Division 

has recently restocked the 
Warehouse with a revised 
edition of the alphabet¬ 
ical index of classified 
job titles. 

The index is available 
to departments at a 
minimal cost. 

Anyone having questions 

should contact the class¬ 
ification and compensation 
office at ext. 3634. 

Ward named to MCG 
development post 

Charles W. Ward has 
been named director of 
development for the 
Medical College of 
Georgia, announced Vice- 
President for Development 
John T. Anderson. 

Ward, who holds a BS 
degree in business admin¬ 
istration from Southern 
Illinois University, was 

Ward 

director of corporate re¬ 
lations and assistant to 
the president at Vista Oil 
and Gas Corporation in 
Parkersburg, West Virginia 
before coming to MCG. 

He has also served as 
director of development 
and alumni for Salem Col¬ 
lege in Salem West Vir¬ 
ginia and as executive 
director of the St. Louis 
Cystic Fibrosis Foun¬ 
dation. 

As director of devel¬ 
opment. Ward will work 
with the deans, hospital 
administrator and depart¬ 
ment chairpersons to de¬ 
velop and implement alumni 
and fund raising programs 
at MCG.  In addition, he 
will be responsible for 
corporate/business and 
foundation fund solic¬ 
itation and will partici¬ 
pate in the development of 
MCG's marketing program. 

New phone numbers 
Three new telephone 

extensions have been est¬ 
ablished for Medical 
Record dictation. 

Any touch tone tele¬ 
phone may be used as 
access to MCG Hospital's 
Central Dictating System, 
according to Dan Banks of 
the Medical Record Depart¬ 
ment. 

Ext. 4466 is to be 
used for the dictation of 
operative notes, clinic 
notes and clinic letters. 

Ext. 4472 is to be 
used for dictating dis¬ 
charge summaries; and Ext. 
4480 is to be used for 
dictating any document 
needing to be transcribed 
STAT. 

Savannah firemen 
make donation to 
MCG burn unit 

A $1,000 donation has 
been made to the Medical 
College of Georgia Hos¬ 
pital's burn unit by the 
Savannah Fire Fighters 
Association Local 574. 

Susan Barclay, head 
nurse in the unit, accept¬ 
ed the gift at a benefit 
concert in Savannah. 

"The Medical College 
Hospital's burn unit is 
where we send burn vic¬ 
tims," J. Coleman Ward, 
association president, 
said. "It is the one that 
gives us service and it 
has done a great job for 
us. We wanted to share 
what we have with them." 

Similar contributions 
were made to Armstrong 
College, Savannah State 
College and the Salvation 
Army. 

Computer demo set 

The Xerox Corporation 
will demonstrate their 
line of personnel comput¬ 
ers and laser printers on 
Monday, November 4 from 
9:30 am to 4 pm in room 
108 of the MCG Library. 

Urology clinic moves 
The MCG Urology Clinic 

has relocated to 5 South 
in MCG Hospital. 

The clinic's phone 
number will remain the 
same, ext. 3042. The 
mailing address has 
changed to BA S 530. 

Discount coupons 
Discount coupons for 

Wendy's resturant are 
available to MCG employees 
in some departments or may 
be obtained from the Per¬ 
sonnel Division, room 135. 

This offer expires Dec¬ 
ember 31, 1985. 

Taster's lunch set 
The Taster's Luncheon 

will be held in front of 
the large auditorium 
Thursday, Oct. 24 from 11 
am until 1 pm or the food 
runs out. 

The annual event, spon¬ 
sored by the Intern's and 
Resident's Wives Club, 
provides the opportunity 
to sample a variety of 
foods for $.25 a taste. 

For Sale  Printer for 
computer DWP 210 TRS 80. 
Like new. $275. Call 
ext. 2787 or 863-5022. 

UnibedWay 
of America 



Nursing preceptorship program receives national funding 
With the tremendous 

success of its pilot 
project, the Medical 
College of Georgia School 
of Nursing's 
"Preceptorship in Rural 
Hospitals" program has 
been granted federal 
funding by the Department 
of Health and Human 
Services, Division of 
Nursing. 

In the rural 

communities of Georgia, as 
in other rural states, 
there exists an acute need 
for registered nurses. 
The program, initiated in 
1982 by MCG's School of 
Nursing, is designed to 
help eliminate the 
shortage of baccalaureate 
prepared nurses in small 
town hospitals. 

The impact of the 

Vice-chancellor for Research and Planning Haskin Pounds 
(second from left)   visits  the laboratory of Dr.  Michael 
Mulroy during a recent  tour of MCG research vacilities. 
With    him are MCG Vice-president for Research Lowell 
Greenbaum   (second from right)   and student  Bill  Terrell. 

Carter named to 
national committee 

James E. Carter, III, 
Assistant Director of 
Student Affairs at the 
Medical College of 
Georgia, has been 
appointed by the 
Department of Health and 
Human Services to serve on 
the Advisory Committee for 
the National Symposium on 
the Coordination of 
Training Programs for 
Minority and Disadvantaged 
Students. 

Carter 
A member of the MCG 

staff since 1972, Carter 
recently completed his 
second term as president 
of the National 
Association of Medical 
Minority Educators. 

Use of OPSCAN cards 
Beginning in January, 

maintenance and service 
for the old OPSCAN optical 
scanner owned by Research 
and Educational Computing 
(REC) will no longer be 
available. 

Because of this, they 

have purchased a new NCS 
optical scanner and are 
currently converting test 
scoring services to the 
new scanner and its test 
forms because the new 
scanner cannot read the 
old test forms. 

The new scanner went 
into official use in 
September. The new test 
forms are now available in 
the warehouse and the old 
forms have been removed. 
Users who have old forms 
in stock should use these 
before buying the new 
forms. 

After January 1, the 
old forms will NOT be 
accepted. 

Questions on this 
matter should be referred 
to Jackie Cox or Beth 
Shaia at ext. 3785. 

New L&D head nurse 
Kathleen Hickman has 

been named head nurse of 
the Labor and Delivery 
Unit at MCG Hospital. 

A BSN graduate of 
Loretto Heights College in 
Denver, CO, Hickman 
retired from the army as 
lieutenant colonel after 
21 years of service. 
Before joining the staff 
at MCG, she served as 
chief of the Family Health 
Nursing Section at 
Eisenhower Medical Center 
at Fort Gordon. 

Hickman is a member of 
the Nurses Association of 
the American College of 
Obstetrics and Gynecology. 
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program does not stop 
there. Both the hospitals 
and senior nursing 
students that participate 
in the preceptorship 
program benefit. 

"The nursing students 
receive a great deal of 
attention since they are 
not in competition for 
clinical experience with 
students from other fields 
of health care as in a 
larger urban hospital," 
explained Dr. Linda A. 
Ellis,  associate 
professor of nursing and 
coordinator of the 
preceptorship program. 

"Exposure to a larger 
variety of situations is 
another advantage for the 
sudents gaining clinical 
experience in a rural 
hospital," said Ellis. 
For example, a student may 
help treat a pediatric 
patient with an orthopedic 
injury in one room and an 
elderly patient recovering 
from surgery next door. 

Nurses in rural 
facilities must make more 
independent decisions and 
perform an increased 
number and variety of 
tasks. They also receive 
less professional support 
and work more directly 
with patients for longer 
periods of time than do 
nurses in urban hospitals. 

Committee named   cont 
ning, hospitals and clin¬ 
ics, and professor of med¬ 
icine and surgery; Dr. 
Judson C. Hickey, dean of 
the MCG School of Dentis¬ 
try; Dr. Virendra Mahesh, 
Regents Professor and 
chairman of endocrinology; 
and Dr. Arlie R. Mans- 
berger Jr., professor and 
chairman of surgery. 

Also appointed were 
Dr. E. Mansell Pattison, 
professor and chairmen of 
psychiatry and health 
behavior; Dr. Winford H. 
Pool Jr., professor and 
chairman of radiology; Dr. 
Joseph W. Tollison, pro¬ 
fessor and chairman of 
family medicine; Dr. Paul 
D. Webster III, professor 

"If nursing students are 
never exposed to the 
environment of small 
hospitals, they usually 
will not include it as one 
of their employment 
options when they 
graduate," stated Ellis. 

The hospitals benefit 
from the extra help the 
nursing students provide 
and there is the 
possibility that students 
will seek employment there 
after graduation. 

One nursing director of 
a rural hospital that 
participated in the pilot 
project reported that the 
preceptorship program is 
"an excellent tool for 
recruiting nurses, 
stimulating renewed 
interest in nursing 
education among the 
nursing staff and 
improving the overall 
quality of nursing care." 

In the first year of 
the pilot project five 
rural hospitals and 15 
students were involved. 
In the second year those 
numbers increased to 16 
hospitals and 30 students. 
With funding granted to 
the program, approximately 
34 rural hospitals in 
Georgia and 80 nursing 
students will become a 
part of the program by 
1988. 
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and chairman of medicine; 
and Mr. James H. Hamilton, 
president, C&S Bank of 
Augusta. 

In announcing the 
committee appointments. 
Dr. Steinfeld said, "I 
know that the committee 
will carefully review and 
recommend in an exped¬ 
itious manner excellent 
candidates for dean of 
MCG's School of Medicine. 
The members of this com¬ 
mittee are extremely 
capable individuals with a 
strong commitment to the 
Medical College of Georgia 
and an appreciation for 
its rich history and 
future potential." 
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